
Hayes Township Planning Commission 
August 31, 2021 
Regular Meeting 

At Hayes Township Hall 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Chair Roy Griffitts called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Members present:  Roy Griffitts (Chair), Ed Bajos, Steve Bulman, Matt Cunningham (Board of 
Trustee Representative), Rex Greenslade, Omar Feliciano (Vice-Chair), and Marilyn Morehead. 
Also, present: Ron VanZee (Zoning Administrator), and April Hilton (Recording Secretary/Deputy 
Clerk). 
Seventeen audience members present, sign in sheet attached.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG:  Mr. Griffitts led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
The Planning Commissions Chair Roy Griffitts asked for guidance from Todd Milar, Hayes 
Township Attorney, after the hall reached full compacity leaving residents outside with out a 
seat. Todd Milar advised the Planning Commission to adjourn and reschedule the meeting 
because in an open meeting the township can not turn residents away, however do to the 
Covid guideline and safety regulations the township was unable to accommodate all the 
residents inquiring the meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Matt Cunningham made a motion, supported by Omar Feliciano, to adjourn 
the meeting at 7:06 pm.   A roll call was taken. 
Yeas: Steve Bulman, Ed Bajos, Rex Greenslade, Omar Feliciano, Marilyn Morehead, Roy Griffitts 
and Matt Cunningham.  
Nays: none  Motion Carries 
 
 
     Respectfully Submitted by:  
 
 
     April Hilton  
     Deputy Clerk/Recording Secretary  
 
 
 
 
 


